

Castle Camps C of E (VC) Primary School Church Lane Castle Camps Cambridge CB21 4TH

Telephone: 01799 584270

E-mail: office@castlecamps.cambs.sch.uk Website: www.castlecampsschool.co.uk

Headteacher: Miss A.E.O'Connor

Wednesday, 19th April 2023

Dear Parents,

KING'S CORONATION CELEBRATION: THURSDAY, 4TH MAY 2023

To commemorate this special occasion, we will be holding a party in school for all the children. This will include time in the morning to make crowns/complete craft activities and in the afternoon (at 2pm) we will have a celebration tea party on the school playground. Please note, this day will be a **non-uniform** day and we are inviting the children to dress in **red, white and/or blue**.

We are asking each class to contribute to the occasion by bringing in the following items. Please note that due to allergies, we can not accept items that contain nuts.

Hedgehog Class – Bottles of squash or small savoury snacks (ie sausage rolls)

Squirrel Class – Biscuits or individual cakes

Rabbit Class - Biscuits or individual cakes

Badger Class – Crisps or savoury crackers

Deer Class - Bread, sandwich fillers (jam, cheese or cucumber)

Additional items (any Class)

We would also appreciate any donations of the following:

White paper side plates and paper cups

Union Jack/Coronation napkins

Any Coronation-themed decorations, such as flags or bunting.

Please bring in contributions to your child's class by Wednesday, 3rd May.

Special Diets

Our Cook, Mrs Kerry Cross, has kindly offered to prepare special items for our pupils with specific dietary requirements.

Parent Volunteers

If you are available to assist at this event, please email the School Office by Wednesday, 3rd May. We ask that volunteers arrive at 1pm on Thursday, 4th May to help set up tables and chairs on the playground, support us serving the food and to tidy up afterwards.

Coronation Souvenir

Every pupil will receive a special Coronation souvenir to take home with them after the event.

Morning only Nursery pupils

Children that normally attend our Nursery for just the morning sessions, are invited back at 2pm to join the party. If your child would like to attend (no additional cost), please arrive at school just before 2pm via the Office Entrance. Collection afterwards will be at 3:15pm from the Nursery/Reception entrance.

It promises to be a very special occasion and we are extremely grateful for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,

Miss A.O'Connor Headteacher











